



EAA CHAPTER 1279 (F70) Minutes of Chapter meeting held on 10/29/2022 @ Hangar A17

The meeting commenced at 10:04am in the presence of members and guests.

Peter informed us that he had just recovered from his 3rd bout with COVID-19.

Our chapter received a donation of \$80.00 plus a \$20 membership renewal this month.

The Young Eagles Rally went off without a hitch. The Explorer Post really helped getting everything set up. We had everything ready to fly at 8:30am, but had to wait a little while for the clouds to lift. Our next rally will be in April.

Volunteers are needed for:

- 1) VMC Club (National EAA provides a scenario flight to plan and execute)
- 2) Explorer Post Liaison (to plan and coordinate youth aviation projects/activities)
- 3) EAA Scholarship Liaison

Al Graham reported that he added the photos from the Young Eagle's Rally to the chapter website. He also added an update on Doug's project.

Greg has the DRE signoff on his RV-7, so he can commence phase one testing. It was agreed that he can use the chapter hangar during his flight testing.

Lonnie and Lance are both signed up to attend the builder workshops in Flabob scheduled for early November.

Dan Ybarra reminded everyone that is important for all of us to complete and return the EAA questionaire. This can help our chapter qualify for some national awards.

It was reported that Tom Cruise and Magic Johnson have started a flight school targeting disadvantaged children here on the F70 airport. They will be using light sport aircraft for training.

Peter gave us an update on the search for aircraft scales to be purchased for our member's use. John Levy is talking with Aberle Aircraft. Since Aberle has several sets of scales (some not being used), John is checking to see if they might possibly donate a set of scales to our chapter. If not, he will find out if they will sell a set, and for what price. Tom Wilson is also looking into the availability of race car scales.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:02am.